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Dear Parents and carers, 

Welcome to issue 2 of the school newsletter, I hope you find it 
interesting and informative.  Several exciting events have taken 
place in school this month; particularly with cycling.  Many 
classes have enjoyed Bikeability sessions and Learn to Ride 
sessions.  We  have recently received a grant  which has ena-
bled us to purchased 12 bikes for the children to use in a 
lunchtime club . Our brand new Learning Resource Centre  was 
officially opened and blessed by Father Andrew, just before 
half term. I would like to thank all those concerned with the de-
signing and building and to the children for being patient with 
the restricted space in the playground. The children will benefit 
hugely from such a stimulating learning environment. I will    
continue to give short guided tours to parents at the end of 

class assemblies on Thursday. 

The Firework Display on Thursday 20th October was once 
again a fantastic success; it was well attended and thankfully 
the rain held. More information regarding  the amount raised to 
follow.  I would like to thank you all for your generous Harvest 
Festival donations which will be taken to Anchor House in     
Canning Town and the Ilford Food Bank; many deserving                    

people will benefit from your support.  

Please may I remind you that the Building Fund  of £10 per 
term per family, is now due; please log on to Scopay to make a 
payment.  We have only recently set this up, to fall inline with 
most schools across the Borough.  As a Voluntary Aided School 
we pay 10% towards the cost of all building work, therefore we      
need  donations from parents to support us with building pro-

jects.  Thank you once again for your continued support.  

God Bless 

 S M Johnson 

 

The Holy Rosary is a long chain that links Heaven and 
Earth.  St Therese of Lisieux 

Class                         
Assemblies 

Thurs   9 Nov 5C 

Thurs 16 Nov 4M 

Thurs 23 Nov 3B 

Thurs 30 Nov RS 

Parent                         

Consultations. 

Tuesday 31 Oct 

3.30-6.30pm 

Thursday 2 Nov  

3.30-7.30pm 

Please book an  

appointment on  

Scopay 

Diary Dates 

Y6 Junior Citizens 
Scheme 

Monday 20 Nov 

Morning only. 

Scholastic Book Fair 

Thursday 23 Nov– 
Wednesday 29 Nov. 

Y2 Community Carol 

Service.  Vine Church 

Tuesday 5 Dec. 

KS1 Nativity  

Wednesday at 6th 
Dec. 2.00pm 

EYFS Nativity  

Tuesday 12 Dec. at 
2.00pm. 

KS2 Carol Concert 

Wednesday 13 Dec  at  
6.30pm SS PP 
Church. 

Choir/Y6 to local 
nursing home. Carol 
singing. Friday 15 
Dec. 

 

http://www.clipartkid.com/our-lady-of-the-rosary-cliparts/


 

 

 
 

Admissions 2017 

All reception admis-

sions                      

(children born  

between 1/9/13to 

31/8/14 to be completed 

online by 15/1/18. 

Y6 Secondary                                              

admissions closing date 

is 31/10/17 

www.redbridge.gov.uk/ 

eAdmissions 

Nursery admissions 

01/09/14-31/08/15                       

Applications available 

from school office.  

Closing date 15/1/18. 

              

 

 

Attendance 

Well done to 2B for the best attendance in September.  Best class 
for punctuality is RS with only 1 late.  The class which most needs to 

improve is 5C with 19 lates. 

                     
%. 

  

                                 

N (AM) 95% N (PM) 96% RB 98% 

RS 96% 1V 96% 1W 96% 

2B 99% 2P 98% 3B 98% 

3S 96% 4D 97% 4M 97% 

5C 97% 5W 97% 6B 98% 

6R 96%     

 

BIG MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING     
 

Thank you and well done to you all! The Macmillan 
coffee morning was a huge success, we raised a 
total of £435.23 which is absolutely amazing. You 
donated cakes, made cakes, ate cakes, spent your 
money and enjoyed the event.  A big thank you  
also to Year 6 pupils who baked 
cakes for the sale and helped to sell 
them during the coffee morning and  
after school.  Winner of ‘Guess the  
height of the cake’ competition was Mrs Khan. 

WANTED! 

Year 5 

Junior Travel Ambassadors 

Please apply in writing to 

Mrs Leary.  

Fr Andrew officially opens our new Learning Resource Centre. 


